Weber County Engineering, Chad Meyerhoffer:

Chad:

I've received your comments and have made response highlighted in color below.

1. I know that it was brought up that the existing drive to lot 2R went through a portion of Lot 1R and there needed to be an easement for this access.  Where does the drive fall now?  Is it within lot 1R and is there a easement needed?

The lot lines have been sufficiently altered in order that lot 1R and lot 2R are completely separate, in that lot 2R will not require an easement for its access.  It does not cross Lot 1R anywhere as presently designed.  The latest draft which is forthcoming will reflect this.  Drive for 2R is entirely within the lot lines of 2R and does not cross 1R.

2. The note on the plat that states “Snow Removal Location” probably should state “Snow Storage Location”.  Where it states removal it gives the idea that the snow will be removed from the area not stored.

This note will be modified to state "Snow Storage Location" in order to accomodate county needs for clearing nearby roadway of snow.

3. There are some fence posts that are installed in the dedicated turnaround area.  These fence posts will need to be relocated outside the County ROW.

These fence posts will be removed within 4-6 weeks time.  I intend to simply pull them up and out using a rental backhoe.  At the time that I begin digging the utility lateral trench for these lots, I will perform this task first.  I anticipate the removal of at least 10 of the posts so that the "Snow Storage Location" can be utilized in the future and so that the county ROW is recognized and kept free of improvements.
These alterations will be incorporated into the land design and site plans.  I am forwarding a copy of our agreement to Landmark Survey to expedite its inclusion.

Thanks Chad.  Best regards.

Matt Rasmussen, developer.
